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THE COMMODORE'S ADDRESS

ENGAGEMENT AT FBYC

As | have said before, my family stumbled upon FBYC by happy coincidence. We were
interested in sailing, but we certainly had no experience, no background, and no easy point
of entry into sailing as a family activity. Our parents weren't sailors, and only a few folks
we knew had ever been sailing. FBYC made it possible for us to all learn and grow into the
sport of sailing, and the community that goes with it. Showing up with the openness to try
something new, and the willingness to spend the time learning the skills and getting to know
the people has paid huge dividends for us. And thank goodness for the patience of all the
people we met in those early days!

Being engaged has made all the difference. And our engagement has definitely changed over time. For the first 10 plus
years of being involved at the Club, we mostly were engaged in whatever our kids were doing with the junior division,
with a good bit of One Design sailing and an occasional foray onto the Offshore boats thrown in for good measure.
The Junior Race team was a full summer endeavor, just to keep up with the practicing, traveling, towing, feeding, and
replacing and repairing of broken/lost equipment. Those memories and friendships changed us all for the better. We
followed the example of the folks who showed us how to be engaged. And we have seen that investment in time and
energy really pay dividends for us all. My adult kids love to sail and

consider Fishing Bay one of their happy places. Most of my closest

friendships have occurred because of the experiences we have

shared at FBYC. Your engagement inspires others to follow along. It

IS contagious, in the best way.

This was an impromptu parents and kids pirate cruise over to Hole
in the Wall. We were scurrying ashore to hide some pirate treasure
for the kids to discover. Circa 2011. We were definitely engaged.
Some would say committed.

Joe Nelson and his family, and many others, were fully engaged for
the Stingray Regatta. | want to thank everyone involved in the event.
Joe was our event chair for this signature event for the first time this
year, and his entire family stepped up to help. Most of all, I'd like to
know how Joe arranged for the weather to be absolutely perfect -
meaning great wind for 2 of 3 days, and wonderful temperatures.
I'm not sure we could ever duplicate those conditions, but they go
a long way towards creating a good time. The food and drink were
excellent. Julie Ann Wash and David Hinckle created Viking shields
for decor, not to mention the epic dragon boat chandelier that hung
inside the outdoor tent. The decorations were amazing, as always.
The band was a pleasant change and played some rocking music to
fuel the Viking energy. The crowd danced and the party was amazing.

Many thanks to our PROs, Len Guenther and Donna Alvis, and all the
race committee and support boat crews - you all put on a top shelf
racing event, and we are so thankful. Our volunteer sign ups were
a bit light for the event, but somehow everyone came together and
pulled off a wonderful event for our Club members and guests. Anne
Nelson spent many hours as our dedicated Ship’s Store manager,
and we are grateful for all the time she spent helping Joe and selling
merchandise. She jokingly shared that she sold a man a dog collar,
and he didn’t even own a dog! Way to go Anne. Todd Blekicki has
been herding the volunteers to pull this event off since January.

Continued on next page.
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COMMODORE’S ADDRESS | CALENDAR OF EVENTS

Thanks again to everyone. Please continue to engage,
volunteer and support the Club so that we can continue to
hold these kinds of events.

The end of summer does not mean the fun ends at FBYC.
Our calendar is full of engaging activities for you to enjoy.
Check the website for all the events, but make sure to
sign up for the new October Dock Mixer (October 18), a
new social event put together by Caroline Patrick. Joe and
Wendy Roos are set to put on a wonderful Closing Day
Oyster Roast (October 25). Please sign up to sail and make
your best dishes to bring and share. Don't forget to sign up
to help. Certain sailing awards will be presented at Closing
Day and you won't want to miss it.

Remember to engage - you won't regret it. There is probably
a pirate cruise in your future. Or there should be.

~ Mary Almany, Commodore

OCTOBER 2025 CALENDAR OF EVENTS

SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY |WEDNESDAY| THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY

28 29 30 1 2 3 4

One Design - ILCA
Championship

Cruising - Captains|
Choice Cruise

5 11

One Design - ILCA
Championship One Design -
Fall 3

ruising - Captains
Choice Cruise

12 18

Offshore -
Fall Open

Social - Dock
Mixer at 4 pm

19 24 25

Offshore - Cruising - Offshore - Closing
Fall Open Closing Party Day Regatta and
Oyster Roast

26 31

One Design -
ILCA Frostbite and
One Design Series
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SPECIAL NOTICES

BOARD MINUTES & COMMITTEE REPORTS

We invite you to view the Board Minutes and BOARD NOMINATIONS?

Committee Reports at the following website . .
as an appendix to this Log: Would you like to help FBYC by serving on the

https://www.fbyc.net/members-only/board-minutes/ Board? The nomination process for next year's
board has begun. Please reach out to Doug
Bendura, Mary Almany, Mason Chapman or Mike
Chesser if you are interested.

Would you like to feature an article or share a story
in The Log? Please email Julie Chapman at
Logstreamer@fbyc.net

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED

Please sign up to help with one of our upcoming
regattas or events. Our Club depends on its
members to flourish and grow. Volunteering is also a
great way to meet other members. Please visit this
webpage to get a list of volunteering opportunities:
https://www.fbyc.net/members-only/volunteering-fbyc/

Historian - Collecting Photos & Memorabilia
Please send to Julie Chapman at
chapman.julie3@gmail.com

Details on next page.


mailto:chapman.julie3%40gmail.com?subject=
mailto:chapman.julie3%40gmail.com?subject=
https://www.fbyc.net/members-only/board-minutes/%20
https://www.fbyc.net/members-only/volunteering-fbyc/
http://www.fbyc.net
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SOCIAL

CLOSING DAY OYSTER ROAST

Join us Saturday, October 25 for FBYC's annual Closing Day Oyster Roast,
a funilled afternoon celebrating the great sailing of the past year!

Bring a shared dish that serves 6-8 people. Sample an array of shared
dishes and enjoy fresh local oysters served three ways, roasted, steamed,
or raw. We will also have hot dogs, beer, wine, and non-alcoholic beverages.
It's the perfect chance to reconnect with friends, share sailing stories, and
enjoy great food.

SHARED DISH COMPETITION

Closing Day does not only see competition on the water! Register your dish
and show off your culinary skills in our popular pot-luck style competition!

Categories include:
Appetizers & Savories

e Chili & Crockpots (limited to 6 entries)
e Desserts

Check in your dish at the registration table upon arrival. Racers may hand
off dishes to volunteers before heading out on the water.

TICKETS & REGISTRATION

Adults: S7 per person Children under 12: FREE. Tickets available via the Regatta Network Storefront:
https://www.regattanetwork.com/clubmgmt/applet_storefront.php?regatta_id=29056&clear_session=1

Pleae note: Racers must register separately for the race and the oyster roast.

Please register your dish to help us plan and to be eligible for judging! Shared Dish Registration:
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/5080C4FASAA2BAAFF2-58842992-2025#/

Ticket sales close on Thursday, October 23. Be sure to reserve your tickets early to ensure we have enough food for
everyone.

EVENT SCHEDULE

Racing concludes in the early afternoon

e The Oyster Roast begins and food is served once boats return.
It is expected to be between 2:00-3:00 p.m.
Food will be served while supplies last!

e The event ends around 7:00 p.m.

We can't wait to see you there — let's wrap up the season in style!

Photos featured from last year’s Closing Day Oyster Roast!


http://www.fbyc.net
https://www.regattanetwork.com/clubmgmt/applet_storefront.php?regatta_id=29056&clear_session=1
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COMMODORE’S BALL

MARK YOUR CALENDARS AND JOIN US FOR
THIS YEAR'S COMMODORE'’S BALL!

This year's Commodore’s Ball is scheduled for Saturday, November
15", It begins with the members’ annual meeting at 6:00 pm
followed by the awards presentation, delicious chef-attended action
and carving stations, dancing and dessert. It's a great way to
celebrate our year and kick off the holiday season.

Stay tuned for more information and links for registration!
FBYC 2025 Commodore’s Ball
When:
Saturday, November 15, 2025

5:30 pm
Registration, drinks and nibbles available
6:00 pm
Annual Members’ Meeting
7:00 pm
Dinner
(various selections from chef-attended stations)
7:40 pm
Awards Presentations
8:30-11:30 pm
Dessert and Dancing to one of our
favorite bands - Tidewater Drive

Where:

Willow Oaks Country Club
6228 Forest Hills Avenue
Richmond, VA 23225
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MEMBERSHIP & MEMBERSHIP SPOTLIGHT

NEW SOCIAL EVENT
OPPORTUNITY!

DOCK MIXER
October 18" at 4pm
Middle pier, Jackson Creek

A “pop-up” style event for the Cruising group,
dock slip holders, and Offshore Division to
come together for drinks and appetizers on

the middle pier.

INVITING FRIENDS TO JOIN
FBYC JUST GOT EASIER
Our membership application is easier than ever

to submit. Our Google Form is online and ready
to receive new members. Just send the QR code

or link to your friends to apply. It's a great time
of year to invite other sailors to get involved with
our Club!

For more information about how to join our Club
and our application process, please visit:
https://www.fbyc.net/club/membership/

Similar to the dock social at “Wee Dram Cruise”,
but with beer, wine, and light food.

Offshore division is having their Fall Open that
weekend so it's a great opportunity to be down
at the Club on a lovely fall weekend. Event is
hosted by Membership Engagement.

Sign up here:
https://www.signupgenius.com/
g0/5080C4FASAA2BA4FF2-58238208-
dock?useFullSite=true#t/

Start Your FBYC Membership
Application Process today!

MEMBER SPOTLIGHT - GEORGE BURKE

Dr. George Burke Honored for Extraordinary Service to MCV Campus
June 17, 2025
Change can be hard.

Leading successful transitions in any corporate setting takes the kind of individual who understands that power shared
is power given, that not everyone will share the same opinions but that everyone’s opinions matter.

George W. Burke lll, M.D., a VCU School of Medicine alum and
former MCV Foundation trustee, is the recipient of the MCV
Foundation’s Eugene P. Trani Award this year.
Photos: Daniel Sangjib Min, MCV Foundation

Enter George W. Burke Ill, M.D., a VCU School of Medicine alum
and former MCV Foundation trustee, who, with his quiet wisdom,
extensive medical experience and thoughtful, steadfast demeanor,
helped with the transition of the MCV Alumni Association in 2021
from a separate nonprofit to a unified university alumni council.

Dr. Burke was honored with the MCV Foundation’s Eugene P. Trani

Award during its annual awards event June 16 at The Jefferson

Hotel. Established in honor of Eugene P. Trani, Ph.D., who served as president of VCU from 1990 to 2009, this award
recognizes exceptional dedication and support of the MCV Campus.

George does not waste words. He is thoughtful, and he listens before he offers his opinions.
~ Ellen Spong, former chair, MCV Foundation Board of Trustees

Continued on next page.
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MEMBERSHIP SPOTLIGHT

Dr. Burke joined the School of Medicine Pulmonary Division — today’s Division of Pulmonary Disease and Critical Care
Medicine — as an assistant professor in 1977, then in 1979 entered private practice with Pulmonary Associates of
Richmond.

Retirement has not slowed his engagement with the MCV Campus, as he continues to teach, fundraise and volunteer
within the School of Medicine Office of Admissions.

“I learned leadership by watching Dr. Burke,” said Ellen Byrne, D.D.S., Ph.D., who met Dr. Burke through the MCV
Alumni Association during a time when he deftly navigated a cultural shift in the organization's mission and outreach.

“Leadership isn't always top-down, in fact, from him | learned that it's bottom-up,” she said. “Ultimately what makes a
good leader is someone who listens to everyone at the table and enables them to do their best job.”

“He’s given his time unconditionally,” she added. “Time is a commaodity that we choose to give, and he has chosen to
give it to us.”

Ellen Spong, a former chair of the MCV Foundation Board of Trustees, called Dr. Burke a trusted friend and colleague
whose measured intuition serves him and the foundation well.

“George does not waste words,” Spong said. “He is thoughtful, and he listens before he offers his opinions. If | ever
had a challenging situation and needed to run something by a member of a committee or board to get their insight,
George will be number one on my list.”

(Picture on the right) George Burke, M.D., with Margaret Ann
Bollmeier, president and CEO of the MCV Foundation, and Darius
Johnson, chair of the MCV Foundation Board of Trustees, at the
2025 MCV Foundation Awards Dinner.

Of his involvement with the foundation, she said, “George
represents extremely well the medical profession and the work
that the foundation is doing.”

Pete Sowers, M.D., chairman and CEO of Patient First, has known
Dr. Burke since high school. Subsequently, the two men were
roommates while in medical school at MCV.

“George has always been very interested in the well-being of others,” Dr. Sowers said.
“He’s able to marshal others to meet challenges and get things done, and he can engage with anyone,” he said. “He’s
a force to be reckoned with.”

Jodi Smith, director of development for VCU's Office of Medical Philanthropy and Alumni Relations, said Dr. Burke is a
champion for prospective medical students and remains a steadfast supporter of scholarship fundraising for the next
generation of medical professionals.

“Dr. Burke is committed to being a servant,” she said. “He never says no, and he truly wants to make the MCV Campus
a better place for all our students, our faculty and administration and our patients. He's been the steady hand at the
helm of the ship. He’s deliberate, honorable and his impact has meant so much to so many people.”

We invite you to watch this video: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Y38TgA_UrcM
Dr. George Burke Honored for Extraordinary Service to MCV Campus
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RACING

OD Fall 1, Commodore, RC and race winners, photo courtesy of Paul Aimany
ONE DESIGN SAILING Fall 2025

Fall is here and the water is getting a little cooler so dress for the water not the air out there! It is a busy month for
One Design sailors. We have had one race in our Fall Series already, Fall OD 1. It was pretty sporty out with gusts to
18kn. which kept our Flying Scot participants to three valiant boats. The Melges 15 sailors showed us what reaching
machines they are with a breeze. Exciting sailing! Race Committee set great courses with PRO Jim Raper running 4
races for the ‘Scots and 5 for the Melges. Congrats to ‘Scot sailor Kevin Drawbaugh who took first in the 'Scot fleet
and Melges 15 sailor John Hubbard who took first in the Melges fleet. Excellent grub at the social provided by Matt and
Heather Lambert. Check out the results: https://www.regattanetwork.com/event/29070# newsroom-+results

Our big ILCA (yep! that's a Laser) invitational is coming up early this month - the 44* Chesapeake Bay ILCA Masters
Championship, October 4-5 - info and signup >
https://www.fbyc.net/events/2025/251004-onedesign-43rd-chesapeake-bay-ilca-masters-championship/

Join in to welcome ILCA sailors from around the mid-Atlantic and beyond to our club. Jon Deutsch, event chair, has
been busy planing for the event along with PRO, Rick Klein and Social Chair, Alain Vincey. Regatta Network shows a
nice sign-up already for the race this year already and I'm personally looking forward to having both an ILCA 7 and ILCA
6 fleets for this years event!

Following the ILCA Masters will be:

OD FALL 3, Saturday, October 11 - info and signup >
https://www.fbyc.net/events/2025/251011-onedesign-od-fall-3/

This is the last race in the OD Fall series for Flying Scots and Melges 15.

ILCA and OD FROSTBITE, Sunday October 26 info and signup >
https://www.fbyc.net/events/2025/251026-onedesign-ilca-frostbite-od/
This race finishes out the 4 day 2025 race series for our ILCA fleet. The 'Scots and Melges are welcome to race too.

On the National front, FBYC will see 4 race teams participate in the Melges 15 Nationals at Brant Beach, NJ (10/3-
10/5)! Follow along and cheer on Madeleine and Parker Garrett, Cyrus Garrett and John Hubbard, Ziggy Krzyzewski
and Ella Wemus, and Teddy Bower and Clarke Garrett. At this writing | see 69 registrants!
https://www.bbyc.net/2025-melges-15-national-championship

See you on the water! - Holly Sears, OD Commander


http://www.fbyc.net
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RACING

THE 44™ CHESAPEAKE BAY ILCA MASTERS CHAMPIONSHIP NOTICE

Over 40 ILCA Masters sailors from across the Chesapeake Bay and beyond are set to gather at Fishing Bay Yacht Club
the first weekend in October for a long-standing tradition - the 44™ Chesapeake Bay ILCA Masters Championship. For
the first time, the event will feature separate ILCA 6 and ILCA 7 fleets, promising strong competition and plenty of fun
in both divisions. Saturday night, Chef Alain Vincey returns with another legendary meal and party, a highlight nearly as
anticipated as the racing itself. And with good weather, the Piankatank River will deliver the kind of racing that makes
this event a favorite.

Photos courtesy of Jon Deutsch and Paul Almany.
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RACING

OFFSHORE RACING 2025
TODD BLEKICKI

Welcome all to the Offshore Division’s Fall Series 2025! We're excited for a series offering plenty of wind and wave
action. Please join us and come prepared for the October 18" FBYC Dock Mixer that follows Offshore Fall Open (Day
1). Thisideais a “pop-up” style event for the Cruising group, dock slip holders, and Offshore Division to come together
for drinks and appetizers on the middle pier. Daily awards will be incorporated in this event that will be co-chaired by
Caroline Patrick and Tina Mennett.

We are in need of volunteers so please sign up below:
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/5080C4FASAA2BAAFF2-58238208-dock?useFullSite=true#/

Offshore Fall Open (Day 2) will follow on Sunday, October 19th. We are in need of a Social Chair for this event. Anyone
who is interested in serving a Social Chair for this final Fall Series event please reach Brad Burch and Jennifer Schooley
as soon as possible.
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RACING

OVER BUT NOT FORGOTTEN - 2025 STINGRAY POINT REGATTA

Labor Day weekend proved to be a sailor’'s weekend, with the weather
perfectly tuned for the Stingray Point Regatta. Better weather could
not have been ordered. Both daytime for racing and nighttime for
great socials, nice weather was on store for the regatta.

Things kicked off with a Friday distance race with twenty-five boats
on the line. While the wind was ten knots at the start, raising hopes
for a solid race day, the wind waned through the race to become
a bit of a drifter in the final leg. All the boats finished and got back
to the dock by late afternoon. Following the skipper's meeting, a
tasty pasta dinner was held with the daily prize giving ensuing. Place
winners in each class enjoyed a bottle of Mount Gay Rum. The 31+t
Annual Stingray Light Race full results can be viewed on Regatta
Network (315t Annual Stingray Light Race - Series Standing) https://
www.regattanetwork.com/clubmgmt/applet_regatta_results.
php?regatta_id=30331

The class winners were as follows:
Sportboats AO - One Trick Pony

PHRF Al - Afterthought

PHRF A2 - Excitation

PHRF B - Goin’

PHRF C - Schiehallion

PHRF CC Non-Spin - Makai

PHRF CC Spin - Dianthus


http://www.fbyc.net
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RACING

Following a good night's sleep thirty-eight crews were set for the
31t Annual Stingray Point Regatta and the coveted Brenton S.
Halsey, Jr. and Dick Cole’s Memorial trophies. The winds had kicked
up from the previous afternoon and were now blowing force four.
Seas were building to four feet adding a challenge to the course,
but also leading to a sporty day on the committee boats. The winds
held up and three exhilarating races were held for both East and
West courses. The tired crews made their way back to the docks
to get ready for the main event of the night, a Viking Dinner and
Party with lots of dancing to the tunes of the Crain Brothers. The
decorations spearheaded by Julie Ann Wash, David Hinckle and Sally
Branch were incredible featuring on-theme table decor, a Viking boat
suspended from the main tent ceiling and a fire breathing dragon
behind the stage. The food was great, and the music rocked. Many
party goers dressed to the Viking theme adding to the fun. Even
the kids also got into the Viking theme and went to the tattoo table.
Most were tattooed head to toe.

Not so fresh from the Viking Party the crews headed out early Sunday
morning for two more races. The wind had calmed a bit down to the
mid-teens, and the seas had laid down making for another perfect
day of racing. Two amazing races were held thanks to PRO’s and
crews of Len Guenther on the East course and Donna Alvis on the
West course.

The boats arrived back at the dock by 2:00pm, put their boats up
and enjoyed a grand taco bar and official Viking land games led by
Meriwether Roberts while the final regatta standings were tabulated.
The overall results can be found on Regatta Network (315t Annual
Stingray Point Regatta : Fishing Bay Yacht Club).
https://www.regattanetwork.com/event/29061#_newsroom

The winners by class were as follows:
Sportboats AO - Sitella

PHRF Al - Voodoo 2

PHRF A2 - MYRAGE

PHRF B - Shenanigan

PHRF C- Cheeky Monkey

PHRF CC Non-Spin - Dauntless

PHRF CC Spin - Red Sky

With the Halsey family members on hand to award the Brenton
S.Halsey, Jr. Memorial Trophy, the team of Cheeky Monkey proudly
stepped up to accept the award. Meanwhile, the Cole family was
there to award the Dick Cole Memorial Trophy to the Red Sky team.
And finally, the Sportsman Award was given by PRO Donna Alvis to
the Lowe family team aboard Adelaide.

It was truly a memorable event both on and off the water. A big
thanks to our sponsors and the many volunteers who made the
event a success!
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CRUISING

DITCHLEY CIDER WORKS CRUISE
SEPTEMBER 20, 2025

Cathy Calhoun, co-owner Ditchley Cider Works (DCW) hosted 28
FBYC members and guests on 20 September, 2025. It was a
gathering of great friends and celebration of the coming of Autum
on Virginia’'s historic Northern Neck.

Some came by car. Crews of six (6) proper sailing yachts came
ashore at the DCW dock. They strolled past a newly renovated
guest house, a field of newly bailed hay, a field of grazing Galloway
cattle, and an assortment of farm equipment to starboard, and
apple orchards to port.

They arrived in minutes at the DCW party tent, tucked between the
manor house and the Cidery (multiuse building including tasting
room, guest rooms).

We were treated to appetizers, (some estate produced) and a
cash bar as Cathy put on her chef's hat. The party had begun.
The “happy hour” concluded with the crowning of the first annual
Ditchley Growler Cup Race winner (Ron Ricci), a Ditchley/Northern
Neck Triva contest and a group photo. The Growler Cup is patterned
after the time-honored Wee Dram.

A wonderful meal, followed by an equally memorable dessert,
capped off the evening.

Though the night had rapidly slipped away, Cathy graciously
conducted a Manor House tour for eager firsttime DCW visitors.

Stay tuned for next year. September is a magical month for the
Chesapeake.

The FBYC Cruising Division will continue to invite and encourage
members and guests of all divisions—including our Offshore Racers,
Power boaters and automobile to enjoy this event.

The FBYC Cruising Division will continue to welcome all members and
guests—including Offshore Racers, power boaters, and automobile
enthusiasts—to this event.

Ditchley Manor house (Circa 1752) is on the National and State
Resister of Historic places. Thanks to the owners, DCW is protected
by a Conservation Easement associated with the Northern Neck
Land Conservancy (www.nnconserve.org). Open for Brunch most
Saturdays and Sundays in season. Check website/make reservations
at https://www.ditchleyciderworks.com/

Group photo

Ron Ricci, Growler Cup Winner

Trivia contestants record answers

DCW aerial view, before party tent and
much of present day orchard
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CRUISING

WEE DRAM CRUISE RECAP
THANK YOU HURRICANE ERIN!

In late August, Hurricane Erin threatened the US East Coast including
Virginia. After much planning and anticipation, our Wee Dram event
was in danger of being cancelled. Thankfully, Erin cooperated and
moved further east leaving us with clear skies and good wind out
of the north on Friday the 22nd when the majority of participants
sailed to Cape Charles. | am not sure if records were set, but it
seems likely. Six boats sailed the 21.5 NM course in under 3 hours.

Brad Miller on Schiehallion took first place (again), followed by Red
Sky and then Lucky Star. In all, 23 sailboats and 2 powerboats
made the trip to Cape Charles for what turned out to be a very
fun event. Saturday’s scotch tasting was competitive, the food was
delicious, and the company was fabulous! Many thanks to all who
helped organize and execute this cruise.
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ADULT SAILING

As October arrives, summer’s heat and light winds are behind us. Autumn at Fishing Bay brings some of the best sailing
conditions of the year, cool, crisp days, steady breezes, blue skies, and the first signs of fall foliage. The water stays
relatively warm, making this a perfect season to be out on the Bay.

Explore the Bay with the Adult Sailing Program
The FBYC Adult Sailing Program is dedicated to making small boat sailing accessible to everyone.

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/5080C4FASAA2BAAFF2-54142650-2025#/
With your Club Boat Subscription, you can:

Take a Flying Scot out for a scenic sail up to the Piankatank Bridge.

Explore Jackson Creek or Elizabeth Creek.

Enjoy easy day sails without worrying about shoals—the swing keel makes them only a minor nuisance.
e (et in some late-season racing by joining the final two One Design regattas.

Whether it is day sailing or racing, this is the time to experience the beauty of fall on the Chesapeake.
Program Highlights

e Annual Club Boat Subscriptions — Unlimited seasonal access to Flying Scots for private day sails, racing, and
Club events. Firstiyear members and boat donors sail free; returning members pay just $100 for the season.

Continued on next page.
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ADULT SAILING

¢ Flying Scot Quick Access — On most weekends, a Flying Scot is moored at the Fishing Bay dock and ready to
reserve—no trailer, no hassle, just sailing. Boats are also available for trailer launch.

e Racing Opportunities — Want racing experience? Join as crew or take a Club Scot out. Join the fun and learn on
the water. Email us at adultsailing@fbyc.net

Thank You
We're grateful to our amazing volunteers and subscribers! Your passion and energy keep Adult Sailing moving and help
sailors of all levels discover the joy of being on the water.

Get Involved
Want to be part of the fun? Share your ideas, lend a hand, or join in the adventure, contact Ron Jenkins or Joe Roos at
adultsailing@fbyc.net
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ADULT SAILING

New Year = New Gear!

B&G Zeus SR
Raymarine Alpha Display

Baylor Fooks
(434) 831-0100
baylor@baydigital.net
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ATTENTION FBYC MEMBERS

GET YOUR PHOTO FEATURED
ON NEXT ISSUE’S COVER!

Imagine opening next month’s issue of The Log
and seeing YOUR photo featured on the cover with
your name in the corner!

Here's how you can make that happen:

1. Take a stellar photo!

2. Make sure your photos can be cropped
as a portrait image.

3. Email your photo as a high-res image to:
logstreamer@fbyc.net
(multiple photos are welcome)

Let's see how the Club looks through our member’s eyes.
Thank you so much!

IT'S P& PERSONAL,
IT'S BUSINESS.
WE GET IT.

At Hilb Group, we understand the
marine industry. Whether you’re a
vessel operator, boatyard owner, or
yacht dealer, we know your challenges.

Our tailored insurance E J— E
solutions, like HarborTow, i
HarborPro, HarborGuard, R ..11-".1
and HarborShield, ensure
smooth sailing for your
business. Learn more by
scanning the QR code!

For marine, employee benefits, workers' comp, and
private client solutions, call the industry advisors at
Hilb Group today at

MARINE INSURANCE
PRACTICE GROUP

GROUP
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TRADEWINDS

ONLINE CLASSIFIEDS:
www.fbyc.net/classifieds/ or go to Webtools then Classifieds to view or place an online classified ad.

FOR SALE: Beautiful, custom built 10’ rowing/sailing tender (Acorn Skiff). Glued lapstrake planks ash stem
beam, seats and braces; teak floor boards; mahogany transom; bronze oar locks for two rowing positions; 9’ spruce
oars with bronze oar posts and leather chafe pads; Sprit rigged spruce mast and spars, mahogany rudder, ash tiller,
and lead weighted ash leeboard. Dacron sail. Mast and sail bags.

Includes: launching dolly with new wheels, top and bottom Sunbrella covers.
Photos and other details at https://www.facebook.com/marketplace/item/24385411941064248/?mibextid=60jiHh
Call Ric at 804-240-3434.

FOR SALE: Renaissance - Renaissance is an excellent Bay boat or coastal cruiser. She had been to the Caribbean,
Bahamas and up and down the East Coast. She is a very clean, 1999 Beneteau 361, with navy blue trim and canvas
which we have sailed locally for 5 years and loved her. She has been well-maintained and hauled every winter with all
required work done. She is a two cabin version with optional main salon (two captain chairs vs long bench on port side).
The cherry wood interior contrasts well with the white upholstery. In 2019 we upgraded to Ray Marine electronic chart
plotter, Evolution sails & stack pack which makes sailing very easy. She has davits, dinghy, solar panel, air conditioning.
All lines lead to the cockpit for single hand sailing. We are selling her only because we purchased a different boat which
is better for our current needs. Renaissance is conveniently located at Jackson Creek.

Contact Peter Long for more information or to take a look. janpacl@aol.com or 610-710-1918 $75,000

FOR RENT: Spacious Stove Point cottage on Fishing Bay. 4 BR, 3 full baths, plus detached guest house with
bedroom and full bath. Pool and new dock, magnificent sunsets! $1800/wk, plus $100 cleaning fee; $6500/month.
Contact Nancy Potts: 860-767-2991 (home), 860-395-6451 (cell), email: nancy.potts48@gmail.com

FOR RENT: Main House at Rosegill. 5 BR house on large farm at Urbanna with pool, dock, beach and great
walks.Sleeps 12 - bookings at tinyurl.com/RosegillHG or call Strother Scott 804-405-5999

FOR RENT: Family Tides. Entire home across from J&W conveniently located just minutes from FBYC. Master BR first
floor and open floor plan LR/DR. Dormitory-style BR upstairs, sleeps 4, plus second full bathroom. Wifi and Cable TV.
Perfect for your family of 6! Plenty of parking for your boat and cars.

Visit us at https://www.airbnb.com/h/StayAtFamilyTides or Contact Mark Crews: Mark@CodeShoppe.Net
(540) 840-3404
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Work With the Sailmakers Who Will Actually Build Your Sail

Deltaville, Hampton, Oriental
804-776-6151 Latellsails.com






